NEWSLETTER FOR JANUARY 2011

The:
Sumrey Shadows Cluk

HELD AT THE HERSHAM SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB, HERSHAM ROAD, WALTON ON THAMES

EVERY THIRD FRIDAY OF THE MONTH

www.hershamsportsandsocialclub.co.uk

www.shadowmusic.co.uk

HAPPY NEW YEAR EVERYONE !

Hello everyone. The management team would like to start off by wishing you all a very Happy New Year and
may it be a prosperous one for you as well and also hope you all had a very enjoyable Christmas. So, let us

hope that this year is the best one ever for this club too!

The 3rd Birthday meeting was very well attended and
we had more players and audience than expected as the
bad weather had forced the cancellation of the Blues
Club the previous week due to the snow and ice. A very
good evening was enjoyed by everyone who attended.

We had hoped to have a visit from Bruce Welch
at our Birthday meeting but unfortunately he was
unable to attend but he did send us a message:

“Please pass on my best wishes to all
tonight, | know you will have fun.” Bruce.

Well, Bruce, on behalf of the Surrey Shadows Club we
hope you and your family had a lovely Christmas and
look forward (expectantly) to you paying us a visit some
time later in the year.

THE NEW CLUB JACKETS & SHIRTS
For those who would like one of the new club jackets
they are here for you tonight, so go and see Charlotte
Withrington at her table and you can order one. And those
who would like one of the new long-sleeved club shirts
can do the same.

Our club photographer, Tony Rodrigues, surprised us all
last month. He normally roams around the floor in front
of the band and players taking photographs of the many
good players we have performing for us, well.....he also
does an act of his own and we were treated to part of this
when he came on to the floor as, wait for it..........
ELVIS IRONSIDE
As you can see from the photo, he dresses the part as
well and has a fine voice for the songs he performed.
Well done, Tony!

OTHER SHADOWS CLUBS
There are plenty of Shadows clubs in the country and if
you would like to know what is going on in them you can
log on to the official Shadows web site which is:

www.shadowmusic.co.uk

GUITAR JUMBLE
As you now know we run a Guitar Jumble table, so if you
have anything to sell bring it along

MANAGEMENT TEAM
Bruce Heyden, Robert Withrington, Ken Emerson and Mike Norris.

NEXT CLUB MEETING

FEBRUARY 18




